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It’s with a bit of a heavy heart that I write this month’s newsletter. As most of you know, at the end of July I 

will be retiring from full-time pastoral ministry here at St. Luke’s. Anna and I can’t begin to say how much of a 

joy it’s been to be involved in serving this congregation for the past eight years. There were challenges none 

of us expected, like the many months we were forced to deal with the Covid epidemic only a few years ago. 

Still, the friendly and supportive people, the congregation’s willingness to spiritually grow together, and the 

passion for the gospel evidenced in so many places at St. Luke’s has been an inspiration. I will miss being your 

Senior Pastor. 

As most of you might also know, due to the fact that we have not successfully called a new Senior Pastor at 

this time, I will be continuing my ministry here for a few more months in a part-time capacity. In one way this 

feels a bit awkward since it’s a new role for me. At the same time it gives me an opportunity to work together 

with Pr. Corey as he takes on the position of Full-Time Vacancy Pastor. In just a short time here Pr. Corey has 

already developed a real love for the people of St. Luke’s, and I’m looking forward to working with him during 

this time of transition. 

There are so many people that Anna and I would like to thank for making our time here at St. Luke’s special, 

but there’s no way I can list them all. Instead, I’d just like to leave you with a scripture that I hope might be 

helpful for looking ahead to the future of this congregation. It’s from the end of Acts 2 and describes what 

the very early Christian church experienced. 

“And they devoted themselves to the apostles’ teaching and to the fellowship, to the breaking of bread, and 

to prayer.” (Acts 2:42) 

Did you catch the four things in that verse that make for a spiritually thriving church? 

1) The ‘apostles teaching, that is, the hearing and study of the Bible 

2) The ‘fellowship’ of supporting one other in love 

3) The ‘breaking of bread,’ that is, worshipping and sharing Holy Communion together. 

4) The practice of prayer, not only for the world but for each other. 

Throughout its history St. Luke’s has always striven to accomplish that four-fold vision of Christ’s church, and 

has been successful in doing so in many areas and many ways. Still, let me encourage you to not only 

continue to do so, but trust the Spirit to take you further than what you’ve even imagined so far. 

With Gratitude and Christ’s Blessings! 

Pr. Carlton 

2011 10th Street South  
Wisconsin Rapids, WI  54494 
715-423-5990  |  www.stlukeslutheran.com 
mail@stlukeslutheran.com 

"We at St. Luke's dedicate ourselves to grow in faith and love, to serve together; and to reach out with the Gospel of Jesus Christ." 



WOMEN’S MINISTRY CORNER 

From Pamela Hilke,  St. Luke’s Women’s Ministry 

May was Women’s Ministry Month. We placed altar flowers the first 

weekend and on Mother’s Day weekend we handed out flower seed packets 

to the ladies.  If you have any questions about Women’s Ministry or our 

circles please contact Julie Spice or myself or any other circle member. We are working on gift baskets for 

Festival Sunday in August as this will be one of our fundraisers, for helping us meet our operating expenses 

and 2025 goals for St. Luke’s Pre School, Student Fund and Fellowship Hall.  

Did you know you can drop off old eye glasses and postage stamps at church? There are baskets in the 

office lobby area and drawers in the Narthex to leave these items. For the stamps, please be sure to leave 

an edge around it. These are used for missions. We’ll be trying to find willing ladies this summer, to 

consider being part of our executive board, to fill openings for our office positions in 2026. Please keep an 

open mind if you are asked to help.  Thank you.  Enjoy June and the start of summertime.  God’s blessings. 

Upcoming Dates: 

• May 29:  Ascension Day Service at Immanuel Lutheran Church; 6:00pm  

• June 1:  Following 10:30am service – Farewell Celebration for Deacon Jim Johnston 

• June 3:  WM Board Meeting; 6:00pm 

• June 26 – 29th:  LWML National Convention in Omaha, NE 

• July 1:  WM Board Meeting; 6:00pm 

Senior Women will meet Monday, 

June 2nd at 11:30am at Tamarack’s. 

WOMEN’S MINISTRY JUNE CIRCLE MEETINGS 

Anna Circle  Thursday, June 12 10:00 am  Bookstore 

Dorcas Circle  ON HOLD FOR SUMMER 9:00 am Fellowship Hall 

Eunice Circle   Thursday, June 12 1:00 pm Renaissance 

Eve Circle  Tuesday, June 17 9:00 am Room 102 

Lois Circle   Monday, June 9 6:00 pm Room 103 

Rebekah Circle  Tuesday, June 24 8:30 am Room 105 



May Recap: 

• A Resurrection Sign – Jesus Raises Lazarus – John 11: 1-44 

• The Thankful One – Jesus Heals Ten Leapers – Luke 17: 11-19 

 

As the year comes to a close we can look at how we have 

grown.  As I look at your children that are in Sunday I can 

see how they have grown in their faith.  I hope that as 

summer approaches we remember that going to church, 

or being in a bible study is important.  As we are camping, 

going to our kids’ baseball games let us not forget about 

the one that gives us all the abilities that we have.  We 

should pray unceasingly; when things are good, when 

things are bad, and just because. 

 

Theme of the year: Armor of God 

Verse of the year: Ephesians 6: 10-18 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR VOLUNTEERS: 

JESSICA FILE 

LINDSEY HANSEN 

TAMI ABLE 

 

WE APPRICATE WHAT YOU DO FOR SUNDAY SCHOOL 



The Process of Our Pastoral Call… 

Search for a new call candidate…Part 13 

Another Call placed – Another Call Returned – now 
Start over with a new call list 

The monthly newsletter updates are published to keep the congregation informed of where we are at in 
the Call Process as we look for a Senior Pastor… 

• The Call to Pastor Greg Hovland was placed on April 23rd.  He sent a letter to St. Luke’s on April 
29th, acknowledging receipt of the Call Documents and his need for prayers as he began his Call 
deliberations and prayerful consideration.  On Monday, May 5th, I received a telephone call from 
Pastor Hovland to inform me that he is returning our Call to him.  He wishes us the best in our 
continued pursuit of calling a Senior Pastor, hoping that soon we will find the pastor that Our 
Father has selected to lead St. Luke’s. 

• We have requested a new call list from Circuit Visitation Pastor Steve Hulke.  He told us that 
District President Rev. Dr. Lueck has the list almost complete and that it will be delivered to us in 
the next week or so.  At that time, we will schedule a meeting for the Call Committee to resume 
our directive to research and recommend a Senior Pastor for St. Luke’s to place a Call to. 

• There are also nomination forms in the overflow and narthex entries to the Sanctuary.  If you 
know of a pastor that you would like to submit their name as a Senior Pastor candidate, fill the 
form out and turn it into the office or to a Call Committee member by June 1st. 

• As we said in last month’s update letter…The Call Committee has been working on this call 
process for a year and a half now.  We have spent countless hours researching, evaluating, and 
interviewing pastoral candidates.  It is tiring and at times frustrating, but at the same time we 
have met some awesome pastors.  The Lord works in mysterious ways at times.  We will find the 
right Senior Pastor for St. Luke’s according to His Will and in His Time.  As a committee, we have 
learned that the call process is a journey and not a destination!   

(Update by Ron Herman and the Call Committee.  If there are questions/concerns, please contact 
us) 

OFFICE STAFF E-MAILS 

Pastor Carlton Andersen , Senior Pastor  candersen@stlukeslutheran.com 

Deacon Jim Johnston, Pastoral Assistant jjohnston@stlukeslutheran.com 

Elaine Herman, Youth Director eherman@stlukeslutheran.com 

Paula Heil, Parish Administrator admin@stlukeslutheran.com 

Victoria Hahnenberg, Staff Assistant mail@stlukeslutheran.com 

St. Luke’s Preschool/4K preschool@stlukeslutheran.com 

Newsletter Items, Wendy Young lukelinesnews@gmail.com 

Jim Nooyen, Congregation Chairman jipano@charter.net 
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Council Meeting Minutes 

April 8, 2025 

6:30pm 

Attendees: Jim Nooyen, Cindy Weigel, Paula Heil, Dave Mancusi, Ray Jacobs, Janet Fisher, Joel Jensen, John Klingforth, 
Heather Stainbrook, Jeff Rieckenberg , Pastor Carlton Andersen, 
Not present: Ron Herman, Nancy Koch, Chuck Gibbons and Jody Cook 
Meeting came to order with a quorum of 10 at 6:30pm 
Jim Nooyen opened in prayer. 
Minutes from March 11, 2025 meeting were read and reviewed.  Motion to approve the minutes from March 11, 2025. 
was made by Jeff Rieckenberg   and seconded by  Cindy Weigel and motion carried.                                            . 
Treasurer Report given by Jeff Rieckenberg. Motion to accept the treasurers report was by  Dave Mancusi and second-
ed by Cindy Weigel. Motion carried. 
Pastor’s Report-given by Pastor Carlton Andersen as printed. 
Motion by Heather Stainbrook and seconded by Cindy Weigel    to approve Pastor’s report of Losses/Gains and for 
membership for Bob and Mary Hall. Motion carried. 
Parish Administration Report-Paula Heil 
Paula will be out of the office on April 28th and 29th.  
Office staff served Lenten Meal, and it went well. 
Family Ministry Report-Heather Stainbrook 
Sunday School is going well. Sunday School has begun looking for a teacher for the Fall of 2025.  
VBS will be June 9-13 at Immanuel Lutheran Church. 
Worship Report- as printed.  
 
Property Care- John Klingforth- All church cleaning went well. All was cleaned except for the classes in the Education 
Building. WE Energies found a gas leak that will need to be fixed by June. A fitting was leaking, and they were able to 
tighten it but it will need to be updated as it is original to the building and is no longer up to code. 
 
Missions- Ray Jacob was in attendance for Nancy Koch. A group went to King to work in the garden. May 15th will be 
the next workday for the garden in King. Lunch will be served that day. Approval asked for the following commitments 
for Ashely Lehr, Bakers, Adopt a Student, Postage up to $200 for mission’s material in the office, Meal food for future 
workday VA for a total of $2400. Motion made to approve the $2400 to the above listed places was made by Heather 
Stainbrook and seconded by Cindy Weigel. Motion carried. 
Joel Jensen 
Bibles and Bows went well this year with average of 8-10 boys each week. 
 
Discipleship Report- Chuck Gibbons No report given 
Other business: Security updates- Door B video doorbell is now hooked up. A new pin for the door has been installed. 
Instructions will be given to staff once they are all up and running and will update the congregation when the work is 
completed. 2 new cameras were installed but they are not communicating with our current program and are being trou-
bleshot.  
Call update: Pastor Douglas Stowe and his wife Susan visited St. Luke’s on Saturday, April 5. They met with Pastor Carl-
ton Andersen, Paula Heil, Deacon Jim Johnston, Council and Ministry of Worship.  
Policy and Procedure for Suggested Guidelines on the Occasion of Law Enforcement Appearing at Church or School 
(Campus) Jim Nooyen read the proposed Policy. The council was asked to take it home read it and come back if there 
were any questions or suggestions about the policy. 
The purpose of this policy is to give us guidelines on what to do if an officer comes to the church or school, that is an 
unsolicited visit.  It is also to make sure that we (the church) comply with the law. Asking the law enforcement for badge 
numbers and documents is to make sure proper paperwork is signed by a judge or magistrate. This protects the church 
from being sued in the case it is not legitimate.  The guidelines came directly from LCMS.  The council will meet again in 
May to discuss the policy. 
Pastor Carlton Andersen end the meeting in prayer 
Motion was made to close the meeting by    Heather Stainbrook and seconded by Cindy Weigel. Motion carried. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm. 
 



Family Ministry has decided instead of having a weeklong VBS we are going to host family nights In June 

and July.  We are inviting all families that have children 3k-5th grade, confirmation students as well as the 

youth group to join this endeavor.  We are including all parents and grandparents of our students to join as 

well.  This is going to be a great way for students of all ages to come together and see that to have a 

relationship with Jesus it does not stop after you are finished with confirmation.   

WHEN: June 25, 2025 & July 23, 2025 (Wednesday) 

WHERE: St. Luke’s Shelter House 

TIME:  6pm – 8pm 

WHO:   Anyone that wants to have fun, fellowship & food!! 

Family Ministry is very saddened that Immanuel has decided to not include St Luke’s with VBS.  Please see 

Facebook if you would like to sign up for VBS with Immanuel. The dates are June 9–15 from 8:30-11:45 am. 

CHILD CARE AVAILABLE 

Child care is available during the Sunday school, Bible study hour for children too young to attend Sunday 

school. We offer this to allow parents to attend Bible study or to assist in the SS program. Two volunteers 

provide care from 9:10-10:25. All volunteers have met Risk Management requirements to work with your 

children. 

St. Luke's loves to have children participate in worship. We also recognize 

that there may be times when this becomes difficult for parents.. The 

Family / Child care room is open during worship services every weekend for 

parents to use with their child(ren) who may be having difficulty sitting in 

church. There is a changing station in the room as well.  

The Family/Child Care room can be accessed through the glass doors toward 

the front of the sanctuary. 



Are you ready for Summer?  Check out some books from the library to keep you 
company.  We have all types of books to choose from.  Novels, young children, 
young adults, bios, commentary, and so many others. 

On the table right now, there are choices for young children and mystery 
lovers.  Come in and see. 

Two of the mysteries are Thistle & Twigg by Mary Saums and Mother’s Day, 
Muffins, and Murder by Sara Rosett. Thistle & Twigg is about two ladies who 
become fast friends after finding a dead body while on a walk in the woods near 
Thistle’s house.  Read and see what all is involved. Mother’s Day Gabrielle sees a 
dead body, but by the time Ellie gets there the body has vanished.  Read to find out where they find it and 
how they figured out who did it. 

Diary of a Pirate Voyage by Nicholas Harris is a fun read for kids, because besides the story there is a 
separate paper on each page to read.  I am bummed to say that the poster from the back page is gone.  

Otis And The Kittens by Loren Long is about a tractor and some kittens that live on a farm.  It is interesting to 
see what the tractor does on the farm and what he does for the kittens. 

Always, thanks for those who use our library and also thanks for those who donate books to us. 

If you will be attending a Lutheran College this fall or will be going into full time 

ministry or church work, you may be eligible for financial assistance through the St. 

Luke’s Student Fund. Applications are available in the church office. If you have 

questions, please contact the church office or one of the trustees of the Student 

Fund. Application deadline is July 1, 2025. Current trustees are Debra Alft, Cindy Weigel 

and Holly Johnson.  

LOVE, INC. 

Please stay informed about Love INC and their wonderful ministry in the central Wisconsin area by reading 

their monthly newsletter and following their web site and Facebook. A few 

printed copies of the monthly Love INC newsletter are provided for you in the St. 

Luke’s narthex and office lobby as well. 

Call and have them place you on their mailing list to receive their newsletter by 

email. 

https://loveincswc.org  ·  715-424-LOVE  ·  https://www.facebook.com/loveINCswc/ 

Festival Sunday  
Sunday August 10th, 2025 – 10:30 a.m. 

Outdoor Worship at 10:30 – One Service this Weekend 

 Potluck Dinner to Follow with Hamburgers, Brats, Hotdogs, Potato Salad,   

Beans & Beverages Provided. 

Please bring a SALAD, CASSEROLE, FRUIT, VEGGIES or Dessert to share! 

Bounce House, Face Painting, Playground for Kids 

Bingo with Prize Items, Gift Basket Silent Auction 



Linda Dorin  June 1 

Cheryl Klingforth June 1 

Richard Schwalbach June 1 

Sharon Koch  June 2 

Rosemarie Loock 2June 2 

Pamela Shaw  June 2 

James Tellekson June 2 

Cheyenne Brockman June 2 

Sandra Ceplina  June 2 

JoAnn Wheelock June 3 

Shanna Kreutzer June 4 

Mariah Wussow  June 4 

Lurline Getzloff  June 5 

Heather Henke  June 5 

Becky Krenz  June 5 

Elisa Mason  June 6 

Dean Krommenacker  June 6 

Brenda Henke  June 7 

Matthew Reinolt June 7 

Trevor Vilbaum  June 7 

Jonna Kronholm June 8 

Jeffrey Niemann June 8 

Luetta Ellie  June 11 

Donna Prange  June 12 

Donna Zunker  June 12 

James Goodenough June 12 

Rowdy Jinsky  June 12 

Jeff Guldan  June 13 

Steven Keller  June 14 

Levi Spaulding  June 14 

Caroline Komatz June 15 

Carol Romanski   June 15 

Carol Schmelter  June 15 

Dennis Utecht  June 15 

Jody Cook  June 15 

John Juenemann June 16 

Heather Kich  June 16 

Matt Anthony   June 17 

Raymond Jacob  June 17 

Warren Mertins  June 17 

James Johnston  June 18 

Mary Le May  June 18 

Dave Mancusi  June 18 

Brooke Doescher June 19 

Daniel Ellie  June 20 

John Klingforth   June 21 

Karen Stainbrook June 22 

Barbara Kasten  June 24 

Sheryl Joosten  June 25 

Kaleigh Spaulding  June 25 

Mark Lubeck   June 26 

Steven Reinolt  June 26 

Anna Greeno  June 27 

Emma Ihrcke  June 27 

Jennifer Calverley  June 27 

Kayla Kreutzer  June 27 

Laura Hagen  June 28 

Robert Wehland June 28 

Steve Duranceau June 29 

Jill Hagen  June 29 

Richard Merk  June 29 

Karen Schiller  June 29 

Gary Shaw  June 29 

Peggy Walton  June 29 

Dawn Van Duser June 29 

Jerry Klingforth  June 30 

David Urban  June 30 

Alexis Johnson-McNaughton  

   June 30 

 

 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

LOVE INC. AMBASSADORS 

Donna Jensen will be the Co-Ambassador to Love In the Name of Christ (Love INC) along with Jonna 

Kronholm. 

We would like to meet with Ministry teams and small groups at St. Luke’s in order to talk about how Love 

INC can serve the church and individuals in our congregation. Please call or text Jonna at (715) 323-7834 to 

set up a time. 



Jeffrey and Deb Rieckenberg  June 2  41 years 

Roger and Pamela Dennee  June 3  31 years 

Bert and Jinalle Hansmann  June 3  58 years 

Lon and Tracy Shaw  June 4  3 years 

Richard and Deborah Anderson  June 5  49 years 

Myron and Bonnie Saeger  June 5  54 years 

Andrew and Stephany Andres  June 7  28 years 

John and Dawn Higgins  June 7  56 years 

Jon and Diana Hillstead  June 8  57 years 

Myron and Ramona Lubeck  June 9  63 years 

Patrick and Sherry Marzofka  June 10 25 years 

Thomas and Darlene Back  June 11  59 years 

Tami and James Call  June 12  32 years 

Stacy and Karl Genett  June 13  5 years 

David and Patti Urban  June 13  33 years 

Gregory and Deanna Johnson  June 15  40 years 

Gary and Pamela Shaw  June 15  40 years 

Larry and Bonita Grosskopf  June 17  47 years 

Carl and Bonnie Anderson  June 17  58 years 

Alex and Carol Romanski  June 17  64 years 

Daniel and Keri Siekert  June 18  32 years 

Mark and Suzanne Schoff  June 19  26 years 

Claudette Koch and Peter  June 19  61 years 

Dennis and Penny Pelot  June 24  20 years 

Tom and Diane Winkler  June 28  45 years 

James and Debra Henry  June 28  50 years 

Bo and Sandra Ceplina  June 30  18 years 

Patrick and Kim Young  June 30  41 years 

The “We are God’s masterpiece” school year has ended and 

summer has begun!! The children and staff wrapped up the school 

year with their closing programs and school picnics. 37 students 

and their families have been a part of the St. Luke’s Preschool 

family this year. The families took part in special class programs, 

Thanksgiving Feast, Parent Socials, Grandparents week, 4K field trips, and daily classroom activities. The 

students enjoyed Dr. Suess week, Eric Carle week, travelling around the world, and many other exciting 

days. It has been a busy and joyful year! 

Looking ahead, classes begin again on September 3rd and 4th. As the next school year gets closer, be on 

the lookout for ways to help the preschool get off to a great start. We are thankful for all those who 

support the preschool throughout the year. 

If you have not yet registered for the fall or if you know someone who would like to register, we have a few 

openings left. Call or email soon as classes are filling up. Contact the office at 715-423-5990 or 

preschool@stlukeslutheran.com to register! Forms are available online at the church website, the church 

office or the preschool office. 

Thank you to our wonderful staff-- Amy Jansen, Anne Alles, Jodi Lubeck, Kim Young and Susan VanAsten. 

You are all very much appreciated. 

St. Luke’s Preschool / 4K 

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES 





camp luther updates 

THANK YOU! 

We are beyond blessed for the volunteers who came to Camp Luther for Work 

Week and Workbee Weekend this spring and shared their time, skills, and 

talents. Thanks to their help, we were able to complete various projects and prepare camp for 

another summer season! 

 
VILLAGE GLAMPING 

June 27-29, July 4-6, August 1-3 and August 8-10  

Come to camp this summer with your family or small group and stay in one of Camp Luther ’s 

awesome villages! It’s like camping, but way cooler. Plus, you ’re at camp and will have access to a 

ton of fun camp activities. 

Each village has six different rooms equipped with bunkbeds and mattresses for your group to 

spread out in, and comes complete with a campfire circle, firepit grill, and kitchen prep area. All 

villages will be able to use a centrally located showerhouse. No meals will be provided by Camp 

Luther - please plan to bring your own food and cook out at your village or take advantage of local 

dining options. 

 
MINISTRY FUNDS 

THANK YOU to all who have financially supported the ministry of Camp Luther in the past. 

Thousands of people have been positively impacted because of your support. Camp Luther would 

not be able to serve as it does without your support. Please prayerfully consider supporting a Camp 

Luther ministry in 2025: 

• Our “Outdoor Ministry Fund” directly supports and helps offset the expenses for all our ministry 

programs. This impacts our summer youth program, youth retreats, family camps, men’s and 

women’s retreats, church retreats and even our cottages. This fund is crucial to who we are as a 

ministry and for “Building up ALL people in Christ for service and witness to the world.” 

• Our “Every Kid to Camp Fund” seeks to support annual camperships that cover registration fees 

for any first time camper to attend a week of summer camp. Thank you Lord for the opportunity 

to give all people the chance to Come to Camp! 

• Our “Improvements Fund” supports the continual improvements needed for programing, 

equipment, furniture, facilities, buildings, trails, and future expansion. Camp Luther has over 

200 acres and over 50 buildings to maintain and improve! What a blessing to be able to take 

care of the place where we serve you Jesus in your creation! 

To make a donation or learn more about how you can help make a difference, please check us out 

at: campluther.com/give 
 

Camp Luther | 715-546-3647 | info@campluther.com | www.campluther.com 
1889 Koubenec Road Three Lakes, WI 54562-9206 

campluther.com/give
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St. Luke’s youth seek to be united in Christ, share His love and celebrate our growth in faith. 

Christ be Our Leader           
April 2025/May 2025 

 

 

 

If you like to cook food, serve people, 

dance, laugh, sit outside, watch a camp-

fire, enjoy a bowl of  popcorn, eat pizza, 

or hotdogs, or smores, or cookies, while    

putting puzzles together in a relaxed      

atmosphere of Chrisitan fun and fellow-

ship then you belong in the Youth Group!!  

The pictures here depict The Adult Special 

Needs Dance that our Youth hosted at the 

Biron Community Hall., a puzzling night 

working on a jigsaw puzzle and a nice 

Spring evening sitting outside by the 

Church fire ring. Why not come to a 

Youth Night and see what we are all 

about...you’ll be glad you did!! 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

       

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30      

 

 June 2025 June 2025 

Bible Study 
9:15—10:15 

Bible Study 
9:15—10:15 

Bible Study 
9:15—10:15 

Bible Study 
9:15—10:15 

Bible Study 
9:15—10:15 

Youth Group 

6-8 p.m. 

Youth Group 
6-8 p.m. 

Youth Group 
6-8 p.m. 

Youth Group 
6-8 p.m. 

Emma Ihrcke 

Vacation Bible 
School Nite 

Mini-Golf @  

Newmann’s 

Youth Brat Fry  
East Side  

Quality Foods 


